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We will meet at the Boone 
Optimist Club (1012 State Farm 
Rd) for our December meeting.  
The clubhouse is by the baseball 
fields across State Farm from the 
Watauga Athletic Center. 
 

RANGE UPDATES  
The easement / driveway / 
clubhouse area took over 20 loads 
of gravel to repair.  Sadly, there 
are still a few potholes we’ll need 
to repair in the Spring. 
 
Club House is fully cleared out – 
once a new heater is installed, 
we’ll coordinate a workday(s) to 
patch and paint the interior walls. 
 
Otherwise, the rest of the ranges 
are open with some heightened 
awareness for your safety. 
 
Trap throwers have completed 
their testing / service which has 
graciously been donated – soon to 
be reinstalled! 
 
You’ll have additional updates at 
the December meeting. 
 

OFFICER NOMINATIONS 
The following members are the 
current slate of officers for the 
upcoming year: 

- Morgan Shaw - President 
- Daniel Tollison – Vice Pres. 
- Jenna Isenhour – Secretary 
- Donny Mciver – Treasurer 
- Terry Julian – Chief Instructor 
- Marc Scott – Range Officer 
- Jim Brannham – Pub. Officer 

 
If you are interested in serving on 
the Executive Committee, submit 
your name for nomination via e-
mail – we will vote on each 
position at the  December 
meeting. 

DECEMBER MEMBER MEETING 
We will provide additional range 
updates and present any items 
needing votes for approval.   
 
In addition, extra thought is being 
expended to how we repair the 
clubhouse to better withstand 
future flood potential. 
 

VERY THANKFUL 
We are very thankful to several 
members for their tireless work to 
assist the repairs to date.  In 
addition, we want to thank Bobby 
and Aiden for the massive project 
they coordinated – and hope to 
have additional details about all of 
their helpers (other scouts, 
Hunter Safety Skills teammates 
and associated parents). 

His efforts were not alone, the 
club has been well served by 
numerous members volunteering 
on several days along with some 
outstanding cadets from App 
State – many hands truly has 
made quick work of several 
projects – THANK YOU all! 

WE NEED YOUR HELP! 
There will be much work to be 
done still – closer to Spring to get 
fully back in operation.  Kindly 
reply / email the publicity officer 
to stay on the work crew lists.


